Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: GT

	Application No: 
	3/2011/0678/P

	Development Proposed:
	Extension to existing muck store to provide fodder storage and replacement of existing cattle housing building at Cragg House Farm, Out Lane, Chipping, Lancashire, PR3 2NQ.



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations or comments received within the statutory 21-day consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 – Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 – Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy ENV7 - Species Protection.

Policy SPG - Agricultural Buildings and Roads.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a relatively large agricultural holding outside any settlement boundaries, but within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty. The application seeks permission to extend an existing muck store to provide fodder storage, and to replace an existing cattle housing building that is now too small to be used in conjunction with on site workings, with a smaller, but purpose built, building. Both buildings will be constructed in the same materials as used by the Applicant to construct the recently approved replacement cattle housing building on site, planning reference no. 3/2010/0976/P. The new cattle housing building subject to this application will be attached to that approved building to ensure that the applicant can provide flexible handling facilities for his cattle on the existing farm.

The two buildings will sit within the existing group of buildings on site. The fodder storage building will measure 12.13m (l) x 9.96m (w), and its ridge and eaves heights will marry with the building to which it will be attached (5.31m and 7.16m). The replacement cattle housing building will measure 18.14m (l) x 15.14m (w), and its ridge and eaves will also marry with the building to which it will be attached (3.75m and 5.45m). As the two buildings will be similar in height to the other adjacent buildings on the stead, and within the general farm complex, I do not consider the new structures will be significantly visually detrimental to the A.O.N.B. The materials proposed will match the buildings already on site, and I consider the design of the building and the choice of materials appropriate for its intended use.

Bearing this in mind, I do not consider that buildings of this nature in such a rural, and isolated location, would have a significantly detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the area to warrant refusing, and as such I recommend the proposal accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal represents an appropriate form of development and given its design, size and location would not result in visual detriment to the surrounding countryside, nor would its use have an adverse impact on highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 09/09/2011














